
Features:

      5   Club Event

      6   COTV Corvette Show

      7 Army/Navy Academy

      8  Plastic Fantastic

    10 New Member

    10 60 Years of Cool

June  2013 Volume 39,  Issue 6

    Sponsored by,Inside:

Board of Directors

President’s Corner

Club Events Calendar

Birthdays

Membership Anniversaries

About our Club

Plastic Fantastic XXXVI

CRUISE NEWS
N o r t h  C o u n t y  C o r v e t t e  C l u b



2

Officers
President:
Jay Kopelowitz

Vice President:
Jim Snook

Secretary:
Ruth Harwell

Treasurer:
Kathy Buie

Activities Coordinator:
Dave Regenhardt
Terry Thompson

Historian:
George Marks

Sergeant-at-Arms
Mike Bonar

Past President
Sam Rindskopf

Appointees
Members-at-Large
Paul Goodman
Rick Toomey

Raffle
Bob Haller
Carol Haller

Webmaster
Ed Daher

NCM Representative
Bob Hurst

Charity Representative
Bob Belzman

Car Club Council
Jan Houshar

Newsletter Editor
Kathleen Regenhardt

President’s Corner
June  2013

Greetings NCoCC Members,

Wow!  What a busy month we just
had.  Plastic Fantastic was definitely
the highlight of the month.  It was
a great show with a great turnout
and fantastic weather.  I think the
entire club deserves a big
congratulations for putting on a fist class car show like none other.  We
had great raffle prizes and silent auction items, and generated a lot of
money to be donated to the USO.  Everyone pitched in to help run the
show and it went off perfectly.  I especially want to thank the Plastic
Team Leaders for all of their help throughout the planning process.  I
could not have steered Plastic without the help of Sam Rindkopf, Sandy
Mayer, Kathy Buie, Jim Snook, Dave Regenhardt, Kathleen Regenhardt,
Laura Brandon, Mike Bonar and George Marks.

Prior to Plastic, five us went to KUSI to do a TV segment with Dave
Stall on Saturday, May 11th.  This year they gave us four minutes to
promote our show.  It must have worked because we ended up with over
300 cars at the show and tons of spectators.

Also, immediately prior to Plastic, on the Saturday right before the
show, a group from NCoCC went to the Army and Navy Academy in
Carlsbad to put on a Corvette display for their Alumni Weekend.  The
cars looked great on their beautiful, over one hundred year old, campus
and the Academy put on a very nice luncheon to which all the NCoCC
car owners were invited.  They even gave each of us a commemorative
pen as a gift.

If that was not enough for one month, on May 5th, a group of around 7
cars went to the Corvettes of Temecula Valley (COTV) car show in Old
Town Temecula.  The weather was not perfect but the show was very
nice and the COTV folks were very welcoming.  A big thank you to
Rick and Renee Toomey for leading the group from North County Fair
to the show location.

Finally, in as much as we will be selecting a new board in June, this will
be my last President’s Corner.  It has been really great getting to know
everyone in the Club a lot better than I did before taking on this role.  I
want to thank everyone for having me as your President and for all the
advice I received along the way.  I truly learned a lot about the club and
its history.  It has been a very rewarding year.
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June Birthdays

Pat Kutyla   8

Sandy Mayer   8

Jack Grindstaff 16

Kathy Brackx  22

Gary Sadnick 27

Donna Rindskopf 28

President’s Corner continued…

That’s all for this month.  Please remember to visit our Club website at
www.ncocc.com for additional info about upcoming events and to see
photos from past events located in the “Gallery” section.

I look forward to seeing everyone at our next Business Meeting on
Tuesday, June 11th.  And, please, remember that we will be conducting
elections at this meeting so please try to be present in person or send in
your vote.

All the best,

Membership Anniversaries

Pat Kutyla     5 years

Sam & Donna Rindskopf 5 years

Terry & Joan Thompson 5 years

North County Corvette Club thanks Jim McQuestion for donating his
Corvette related materials to our Club to be raffled to our members.
Jim recently sold his C6 and did not want the Corvette items to go unused.
He donated shirts, jackets, die cast models, hats and a Corvette wristwatch.
The Club is very appreciative of the donations and thanks Jim for thinking
of us.  Perhaps when Jim gets his next Vette he will consider joining our
Club.
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Club Events Calendar

June 2013

  2 Bob Stall Grand Opening.  10am-2pm

  9 Del Mar Fair

11 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm

27 NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

30 Party at R&R’s / Past President Picnic

 July

      9 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     14 NCoCC Awards/Appreciation Dinner
     25  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

August

     13 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     22  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

September

     10 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     26  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

October

      8 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     24  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

November

     12 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     28  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm
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Monthly CLub Event

Party at  Rick & Renee’s
(Past  Pres ident ’s  P icn ic)

June 30th

We w i l l  mee t  a t  11 :00  a .m .  i n  t he  No r t h  Coun t y  F a i r  p a r k i ng
l o t  ( unde r  t he  s i gn ) .   We  w i l l  t h en  c a r avan ,  w i t h  R i c k  Toomey

l ead i ng  u s ,  t o  h i s  home  i n  Bonsa l l .

F ood  and  d r i n k s  w i l l  b e  p r ov i d ed .

The r e  w i l l  b e  a  s i gn -up  shee t  a t  ou r  nex t  Bus i ne s s s  Mee t i ng  i n
o rde r  t o  ge t  a  headcoun t .
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Old Town
Corvette Show

Corvetts of Temecula Valley

05

Photography by:
Dave Regenhardt

Congratulations Gary and Sharon

Wood for winning Sponsor’s

Choice and 1st Place for a C1!

Congratulations Sam Rindskopt

for winning 3rd Place for a stock

C6!
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Photography by:
Bob Brown

Army and Navy Academy
With a breathtaking campus on the shores of Southern California, the Army
and Navy Academy is a college preparatory boarding school for boys for
grades 7-12.  Long respected as among the top military boarding schools in
the United States,  the Academy attracts domestic students across the country and international students from Europe, Asia, Africa and South America

NCoCC participates in the Alumni Weekend honoring classes from 1933 -2008.
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PLASTIC FANTASTIC XXXVI
NORTH COUNTY CORVETTE CLUB

Registration Team

Kiwanis Food Tent

Raffle Team

Ballot Time!

Look for more pictures of this year’s Plastic on our website, www.ncocc.com, in the Gallery section!
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Photography by:
Bob Brown

Awards Time!

End of the day.

*  315 cars
*  Over $3,000 made in raffle donations for USO
*  Beautiful weather
*  Gorgeous location

Ingredients for a FANTASTIC Corvette Show!
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Meet our New Member!
Welcome Tim Murray!

Tim lives in Carlsbad and owns a 1969 C3 Burgundy Convertible.

Tim is a professional photographer and owns CPI, Campus Photography International.
His company provides traditional "American" style school portraiture to schools and families
outside of North America.

Besides his enthusiasm for cars, Tim enjoys sailing, golf, travel, and scuba diving.

60 Years of Cool

The Corvette Super Sport (SS) is known more for its potential than its accomplishments.  Built to
race in the 1957 12 Hours of Sebring and 24 Hours of Le Mans, the Super Sport shared only its
283-cubic-inch V8 engine with the production car, and it made 24 more horsepower for a total of 307.
With a 72-inch  wheelbase, magnesium body panels and a tube space frame, the car — also known
as the Corvette Sebring — weighed only 1,850 pounds. The car was fast in testing, but a rear
suspension issue ended its day at Sebring, and its career was ended outright because of an industry-
wide voluntary racing ban that went into effect in 1957 in reaction to a horrific accident at the 1955 24
Hours of Le Mans that killed 77 people and injured many more.
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Our Club
Club members enjoy planned trips, car shows, fun runs, auto
rallies, and a host of social and Corvette-related events,
including a Holiday Party, an Annual Awards Dinner, and the
NCoCC Plastic Fantastic all Corvette Show at Seaport Village.
We support local communities in the San Diego County area by
participating in special event parades and high school
homecoming events.  Our members also devote a time, energy,
and resources in supporting our club charity, the USO (United
Services Organization).

Meetings
Business Meetings are held the second Tuesday of every month
at 7:00 p.m. in The Well Church Meeting Room located at
13604 Midland Road, Poway, CA.  We always welcome and
encourage guests to attend our meetings and to participate in our
club sponsored events.

For a map of our meeting location, please go to our web site at
www.ncocc.com.

Membership
Membership is open to anyone at least 18 years of age who
owns or leases a Corvette.  Applicants must attend two business
meetings and participate in one club event before becoming a
member.

Membership in NCoCC entitles you to:

A membership card for you and your significant other.
Discounts on parts and service at participating dealers (Bob
Stall and others).
A club T-shirt.
A name tag.
A newsletter via Email and/or the web site.

Members are expected to attend Business Meetings, maintain
current dues, and support the club by serving on committees and
participating in club events.  Initiation fee is $25.  Dues are paid
in advance: $75 for one year.

We hope this short introduction is helpful.  If you have any
questions, please contact us via email: info@ncocc.com.

NCoCC Cruise News

Editor:  Kathleen Regenhardt

Contributors:
Bob Brown
Jay Kopelowitz
Dave Regenhardt
Gary Wood

Email submission for the newsletter no
later than the 23rd of every month!
Kregen@san.rr.com


